
Prayer/Praise Corner 

· Prayer for spiritual protection 
and growth for quizzers 

going to Nationals. 

· Prayer that the Lord will be at 
the center of this ministry 

· Prayer that the quizzers can 
apply the verses they 

memorized 

Acts 20:24 
But I do not account my life of 
any value nor as precious to 

myself, if only I may finish my 
course and the ministry that I 

received from the Lord Jesus, to 
tesƟfy to the gospel of the 

grace of God.  

 It is crazy to think that a month has already passed us by. It is also crazy to think that the Bible 
quizzing season has come and gone. We just finished up our Bible Quizzing Regionals and it was a 
blessing to see all that God has done. 

 At the beginning of March we had the last regular season match. Kid’s came to quiz and it was 
awesome being together and in God’s word. S.P.O.K.E.N was the winner of that meet and it was amazing 
to see the support and all the effort that went into quizzing. If you have never experience bible quizzing 
with the kids in TFCNW, lets just say these kids come prepared with verses and energy. 

 At the end of March we had our Bible Quizzing Regionals. We started March 31st at 5pm and went 
unƟl around 6 pm on April 1st. Regionals this year was held at First BapƟst Church of Ferndale and we 
even had a group from Idaho come join us, led by Dave Atchison. Marcus Franklin, a local pastor in 
Everson, WA, was our speaker and he challenged the kids over the weekend from Acts 4. His emphasis 
was on our lives and how are we living according to Christ’s example. Regionals was a whirlwind and 
teams that made it to the finals ended up quizzing 17 matches. Team L.I.T. was your regional 2023 
champs this year. The whole weekend was full of fellowship and fun. I was so blessed by the support of 
parents and the community. You could really feel the outpouring of prayer on this Ɵme. 

 As I’m wriƟng this leƩer we have 5 quizzers preparing to embark on an adventure to St. Louis at 
the end of April for Bible Quizzing NaƟonals 2023. Please pray for the quizzers and coaches as we prepare 
for and quiz in St. Louis. The NaƟonals quizzers this year are Nathan Smith, Simeon LeaviƩ, Caleb Smith, 
Jacob Hernandez and Sam Huisman. This team will be coached by Lyle Hughs and Paul Forbes. 

 As I look back on this quizzing season and seeing how far the club has come, I have 2 words for this 
Bible quizzing year of 2022/2023. Those 2  words are “taken aback.” I am taken aback by how God has 
worked in the coaches and quizzers lives. I am also taken aback by God’s provision. God provided so 
much for the club this year and we can’t wait to see what He does next year. 

 If you have any quesƟons or want to know about the Club’s direcƟon or more about what 
goes on in our Bible quizzing club, feel free to reach out to Lyle Hughs at 360-220-3012 (call or 
text). 

March & April 

 NewsleƩer 2023 



Top February Memorizers: 

1st - Simeon LeaviƩ-142  2nd - Josh Hernandez-70 

3rd - Sam Huisman-41  4th - Oliver Thames-39 

5th - Nathan Smith-38 6th - Caleb Smith-37 

7th - Molly Morton-30 8th - Alexis Qualls-30 

9th - Danielle Rus-27  10th - Makaila Qualls-21 

Top February Juniors: 

Madeline Huisman-97.5 

Alice Perry-35 

CharloƩe Thames-35 

Silas Zollner-20 

Ella Thames-15 

Gideon Zollner-5 

Top Teams for February 

1st - L.I.T   2nd - Jailbirds   3rd - S.P.O.K.E..N   

 4th - A.O.A  5th -  Axolotl  6th - Delay 

Upcoming 
Events: 

· NaƟonals (St. 
Louis): 

April 26th-29th 

Top March Juniors: 

Madeline Huisman-110 

CharloƩe Thames-62.5 

Alice Perry-52.5 

Silas Zollner-47.5 

ScarleƩ Hill-20 

Ella Thames-20 

Gideon Zollner-0 
Top Teams for March 

1st - S.P.O.K.E.N      2nd -  JAILBIRDS    3rd - Axolotl 

4th - L.I.T     5th -  A.O.A       

“We must allow the 
Word of God to 
confront us, to 

disturb our security, 
to undermine our 

complacency and to 
overthrow our 

paƩerns of thought 

and behavior.” -
 John StoƩ  

To donate please go 

to our website: 

www.tfcpnw.org 

Or mail your donation 

to the address below: 

P.O. Box 1455 

Ferndale WA, 98248 

Director 

Lyle Hughs 

(360)-220-3012 

office@tfcnw.org 

Top February Quizzers: 

1st - Simeon LeaviƩ-106.25   2nd - Josh Hernandez-101.25 

3rd - Nathan Smith-93.75    4th - Molly Morton-92.5 

5th - Brianna VanBeek-63.75   6th - Sam Huisman-61.25 

7th - Caleb Smith-57.5   8th - Mia Albert-52.5 

9th - Peter Albert-47.5   10th - Zeke Thames-32.5 

Top March Quizzers: 

1st - Josh Hernandez-102.5   2nd - Simeon LeaviƩ-93.75 

3rd - Molly Morton-87.5    4th - Caleb Smith-76.25 

5th - Nathan Smith-72.5   6th - Sam Huisman-68.75 

7th - Mia Albert-55                 8th - Brianna VanBeek-47.5 

9th - Zeb Zollner-35                10th - Ruby Hill-20 

Top March Memorizers: 

1st - Simeon LeaviƩ-76  2nd - Nathan Smith-68 

3rd - Mia Albert-67                4th - Chloe Pabody-49 

5th - Josh Hernandez-44   6th - Abbey Thames-43 

7th - Sam Huisman-39 8th - Oliver Thames-33 

9th - Molly Morton-31 10th - Caleb Smith-30 


